Old Glebe Civic Association

 Spring Members Meeting

Meeting Minutes

     5/18/08


The meeting was held at the Gulf Branch Nature Center.  The meeting was called to order by Ron Cheich, President, at 1:15.
 Election of Officers

As the first order of business, the following persons were elected to serve in the offices set forth opposite their respective names, to hold such offices at the pleasure of the members until their successors are duly elected: 
	Name
	Position

	Ronald Cheich
	President

Civic Federation Delegate/Alternate


	Helen Duval
	Vice President 




	Ruth Gordon
	Treasurer



	Krista Bean Dorrian
	Secretary



	Rich Samp
	Historian


	Pat Carlson
	Recording Secretary


	Burt Bostwick
	President Ex Officio



	Marx Sterne
	Civic Federation Delegate/Alternate



	Burt Bostwick
	Civic Federation Delegate/Alternate



	Barbara Hays
	Civic Federation Delegate/Alternate



	William Schwab
	Civic Federation Delegate/Alternate



	Jinx Lunger
	Civic Federation Delegate/Alternate



	Bruce Shuttleworth
	Civic Federation Delegate/Alternate




Arlingtonians for A Clean Environment.   Eleanor Hodges came to the meeting to discuss the work that her organization does in the community.  ACE is a private non-profit that works with the County to educate citizens and disseminate information on a variety of environmental issues.  Ms. Hodges described the “Green Living Challenge”, a neighborhood competition that encourages residents to pledge to take steps to improve the environment in and around their homes.  

Civic Federation.  Burt Bostwick summarized the work of the Arlington Civic Federation, which provides community based input to the County in a variety of areas including budget, zoning, parking and dog parks.  The Civic Federation meets on the first Tuesday of every month between September and June at the auditorium at Arlington Hospital. OGCA has four votes.
NCAC. Burt Bostwick also led a conversation about the Neighborhood Conservation Advisory Committee, which decides how neighborhood conservation bond funds are allocated.  OGCA currently has two projects in the queue – funding sidewalks, curbs and gutters on Dittmar Road, and establishing a Fort Ethan Allen Room at the Madison Center.  The NCAC is scheduled to meet and vote on various proposals at the end of September.

PEG Grants.   There was some discussion about possibly applying for another park enhancement grant from the County for replacement signage and a pollinator garden at the Gulf Branch Nature Center.   
Other.   Upkeep of the County green spaces at the corner of Old Glebe and Military Road, and the triangle in front of Walker Chapel was also discussed.
 The meeting was adjourned at approximately 2:00 p.m.
        

